
MINUTES OF THE  

Florida Citrus Region Porsche Club of America 

Monthly Meeting 

Location: Porsche of Orlando 

May 6, 2013 

 

Officers Present: Steve Williamson, President; Lisa Lewis, Vice President; Lyn Perez, Secretary;  

Also present: 37 Members including 5 New Members – Joe and Mady Pennisi, Nilo Gutierrez, 

Angelo Bermudez, Jim Brock. 

 

The meeting was called to order by President Steve Williamson who also gave the financial 

report in Arden’s absence. The current bank balance stands at $67,217, $20,000 of which is 

reserved for the club race. 

 

Steve Williamson gave a membership report updating the number of current members which 

stands at 553. 

 

Sign up for the dinner after the meeting at Francisco’s in Maitland yielded 21 people who 

attended 

 

In Mel Saiz absence Lyn Perez reported the FLCPCA website and Facebook pages were up to 

date with coming events and pictures’ from the Brumos tour available on the Facebook page. 

The FLCPCA twitter page also is available for up to date postings of our clubs events.  

 

Old Business 

 

1) Zonefest 2013 registration is now open at registration.net. Sponsored by Gold Coast 

PCA for their 50th anniversary, there will be an additional day for a DE at Sebring 

added to the event. Planned for the family, there will be plenty of activities for 

children. 

2) A report was made by a few people who attended the Brumos Tour of the successful 

event. Plans are underway to schedule another event there in the fall. A big thanks to 

Lisa Lewis and the Brumos staff for making this such a wonderful experience.  

3) Steve Williamson mentioned again the “Magical Escape to Orlando” event for fall 

2014. We have been asked to take “Hospitality” and Mark Peebles and Gary Meredith 

will co-chair the “Driving Tours” committee for which we will request responsibility. 

Additional volunteers will be needed in the future. 

4) Ross Evers reported that the Car Control Clinic scheduled for April 20th at the Florida 

International Rally Motorsports park was canceled. In addition to a weather forecast 

of rain, the track raised the negotiated track rental fee at the last minute. A possible 

Novice DE is being discussed for the October Daytona Race and Advanced DE event.  

5) Steve Williamson commended Emilio and Porsche of Orlando for the top flight 

Cayman Launch Party that was held. The food was excellent and the event was highly 

attended. 



 

New Business 

 

1) Registration is open for the 3rs Autocross in the 2013 series to be held May 26th at the 

Orange County Convention Center. 

2) There will be another DYNO Day on May 11th sponsored by Millennia Motors at 

Performance Race Solutions. Refreshments will be provided and the first 16 cars to RSVP 

can be dyno’ed for $40. RSVP to Mike Colon at colonmikec@aol.com . 

 

Steve Williamson asked if there were any additional comments or announcements. 

 

1) Lyn Perez and Lisa Lewis asked for a show of hands for anyone interested in joining 

the Crown Region PCA for a Tour to Homosassa Springs on Sunday May 19th. An 

email will go out seeking RSVPS and if there is enough interest the plan will be to 

meet again at Millers Ale House at 17-92 that morning a drive over together. 

2)  It was reported the One Lap America tour would be on the Daytona track tomorrow 

May 7th as they drive through this area. 

3) Nort Northam reported that FLCPCA had nine Porsches represented at the festival of 

Speed at Mission Inn last weekend. Five won awards. In addition Nort reported on 

the Porsche Swap Meet in Hershey PA, April 20th where he and a few other FLCPCA 

members attended, there were over 300 vendors of Porsche used parts. 

 

There being no further business, Steve Williamson adjourned the meeting. 

 

Lyn Perez 
____________________________________ 

Lyn Perez 

Secretary 


